Mrs K Syrett

Planning Officer

Environmental Policy 

Colchester Borough Council

P O Box 885

Town Hall

Colchester CO1 1ZE






                 15th March 2004

Dear Karen

Re:
Colchester Draft Supplementary Planning Guidance on Community Facilities 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

Before I set out the HBF’s comments I would be grateful if you could ensure that any correspondence to the HBF continues to be sent directly to me at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the content of the Draft SPG document itself, the HBF would like to make specific comments in relation to the following matters:

How can community need be identified?

The text states that liaison takes place between the Planning department and Economic & Social Regeneration about the possible need for community facilities arising from a new development. This is no doubt true. However, in respect of allocated sites in the soon to be adopted new Local Plan these should already have been clearly set out in the Table of individual site requirements. Consequently, it would be both unreasonable and inappropriate to now seek additional benefits from these sites.

What guidelines do the Council use?

It is suggested that a standard of 0.75 square metres per dwelling is appropriate, and that stand-alone Community Centre provision should then be a minimum 500 sq.m. internal floor space.  In order to justify such provision, the L.A. will have to demonstrate that new developments will, by themselves, generate such a requirement, which cannot be met by existing facilities. 

At what point in a development will the contribution be required?

Any trigger point will need to take full account of site development economics. It is highly unlikely that significant financial outlays for new community facilities will be able to be provided near to the start time of developments, as these will need to be funded from the profits from the sale of properties, which will not yet have been built, let alone sold. Consequently, developers will not be able to obtain funding from the lenders of private finance in order to implement such schemes. 

What will developers be expected to contribute?

The text states that not only will developers be expected to build community centres on larger developments, they will also be expected to equip them (which is itself open to wide levels of interpretation). In addition, they are also expected to provide a financial contribution towards the running and management costs for the first 3 years (usually 10% of build costs). The HBF considers these later demands are unreasonable, particularly given that no specific mention is made of them within the Council’s existing, or soon to be adopted, Local Plans. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course, and to seeing a summary of objectors’ comments and changes that result from these, in the final adopted version of the document. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (Eastern & East Midlands Regions)

